
The regular meeting was called for June 7th, 1889. 
No quorum. 
An informal meeting was held. The secretary announced the 

receipt of a letter from Kekule acknowledging the notification of 
his election to honorary membership. 

The following papers were read by Dr. L. H. Friedburg : 
1. The reaction of hydrogen peroxide with potassium perman­

ganate, in presence of sulphuric acid. By A1 Bourgougnon. 
2. Some general considerations on Isomerism (second paper),* 

by'Dr. L. H. Friedburg. 
Discussion followed. 

DUEAND WOODMAN, Rec. Sec'y. 

* Withdrawn by the author for correction and extension. 


